REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting
Held at the Club June 30, 2015
Present:  A constituted quorum
Joan Quinlan called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm
1.0 Adoption of the Agenda
       Motion by Gaylene Spence, seconded by Doug Powley, that the agenda be adopted as presented.  
       Carried.  
2.0 Adoption of the Minutes
Motion by Kathy Bryden, seconded by Colleen Campbell, that the minutes of the AGM of 

June 24, 2014 be adopted. Carried.

3.0 President’s Report
President Joan Quinlan used the analogy of “hats” to describe how many people wear many hats in their roles to benefit the Club.  The hats displayed on the table represented the many jobs done by people in this club to ensure we have the games and atmosphere we are accustomed to. Each of us as a member wear an important hat. This shows a commitment to playing and being a part of the RDBC. Other hats are donned by those who bring treats for parties or bake muffins/loaves for community bridge, web masters, maintenance people, stand-by pair, duplicating team, game directors, club manager and members of the Board. This year Strategic Planning committees were establish that engaged many members to work on game scheduling, education, promotion, finance and relocation. There are many people in this club who wear many hats. Joan thanked everyone for all the hats they wear.

Specifically, she mentioned the work of:

- Maintenance – thanking Audrey Bruch for liaising with our cleaner, and also for the repair 


  jobs she looks after herself.  Also thanks to Doug Powley and Dave Sabier for their volunteer
  efforts in looking after a variety of maintenance needs

- Our duplicators – John Groves, Dale Wilde, Don Norman for all the work they voluntarily 

        do, and Jason Larrivee for helping with initial training when he passed on this role to the 

        existing crew.  Also, she asked anyone who might be willing to add their name to this list to
  let us know.

- Website – Thanks to Jason Larrivee for managing our website.  Also to Jan Anderson for 

        keeping statistics of “races” up to date.

- Club Manager – Big thanks to Jan Anderson for all of her work in this role.


- Game Directors – For their commitment and efforts in running our various games.  Thanks to 


  Dick Anderson, Jim Bingaman, Pat Beharry, Joyce Butler, Gail Charles, Bill Kramer &
  
   Rosemary Makelki.  She made special mention of Irene Huber, thanking her for all of her 
   years of directing, and noted that Irene has now retired as regular Monday night director, but 

        is still assisting with directing when needed.
Joan also asked anyone who might be interested in taking the game director course to let us know.


- All of those who look after kitchen duties, bring treats, and help out in so many other 

        volunteer capacities


- The Board of Directors, who contribute many hours of work to help make our Club a

        success.  Joan outlined the various responsibilities that the members of the Board have taken 

        on, and how fortunate we as a Club have been to have such good leadership and volunteerism 


  from all of our Board members.

- Our Club members, who contribute in so many ways.  Support for our games, support for the 

        Board, and volunteering to help out in a variety of ways.
Joan said that we would be hearing more about what has been happening at the Club from the chairs of our various strategic planning committees.
4.0  Treasurer’s Report

Norma Barber presented the financial statement.  She noted that this year we had an increase in table count of some 70 tables.  She pointed out that a part of this growth was the newcomers, whom we were delighted to have adding to the increased count, but from whom there would not have been initial revenue, as they were allotted multiple freeplays.  Norma noted an overall year-over-year loss of approximately $3000.
Questions from the floor:

· What was the source of the “Miscellaneous Revenue” of $1030 – Norma did not have the break-down of this with her.
· What was the Charitable Donations amount of $870? - Two donations were made on behalf of the Club.  One was the Longest Day (Alzheimers research), the other was Carmichael Outreach (our Christmas charitable donation).  
· What is included in the office printing and postage category to bring the number as high as $934?  - Large part of cost was the phone book.
· What is the undeposited fund of $1496 – Undeposited does not necessarily mean that the funds have not gone to the bank.  Rather, that the bank has not yet processed, so may not be reflected until a couple of days later, and hence not in the May report (which is fiscal year-end)
Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Peter Worby, to accept the financial report of 2014-2015 as presented.  Carried
5.0  Old Business
Reports from Strategic Planning Committees
5.1.1  Games / Scheduling Committee: Chair – Barb Miller
          - Barb Miller reported that the mandate of this committee had been to review the existing 
         game schedules, and to make any recommendations for change.  Overall, they felt we had 
         a good variety of games.  They focused specifically on a couple of low table-count games, 
         and following the committee recommendations, the Board made changes to both of these 
         games.  Wednesday now has a morning game, beginning at 10:30, breaking for lunch, and 
         ending in the early afternoon.  Friday evening’s game was moved to Thursday evening, 
         with the same game restrictions.  These changes were implemented Sept 1st, 2014.

         - Barb also reported that subsequent to the Oct. strategic planning meeting, a survey of
          <100 players was conducted, the purpose of which was to explore the possibility of 
           Holding a second <100 game during the week.  There was insufficient interest to do so.


         - Barb reported that more recently the Thursday evening group was surveyed to see if 

          there was a preference for continuing with this game offering Thursdays or with moving 
         it back to Friday evenings.  The group preferred Thursdays.

        - Finally, Barb reported that this subcommittee has now disbanded, leaving the

        responsibility for future suggestions re: game schedules to the Board.

5.1.2  Education Committee – Chair Ilsa Krukoff
          - Ilsa Krukoff reported that this committee has been very active and productive

          - Beginner lessons: new approach of offering lessons in 8-week blocks (first level in 
September/October, second level in January/February) was very successful.


Students were also offered weekly workshops, to augment their learning.


There was a very high retention rate during the first set.  The second set 
continued to have a high retention rate, with everyone from the first set 
returning.  Those completing the first set of lessons were then given a
 
 complimentary Club membership.  They also received 8 free plays. The result 
was that they continued to play, many on Monday evenings, some now with 
mentors on Wednesday evenings, and some even having played in other games.


Most impressively, they all have now renewed their memberships for 2015-


2016.  Much credit is due to teacher Gaylene Spence, but also to this committee 
for their support and excellent input.


- A Standing Education Committee has now been formed, which will function 
hand-in-glove with the Board to promote continued educational opportunity.



- The Standing Education Committee has taken the lead in initiating in-house 

learning opportunities. We are moving ahead with two initiatives.  




-  half-day workshops on concepts of interest to those with more 



experience, who want to add to their game (for example, we have a 2/1 


workshop planned for the fall).  







- pre-game mini-lessons for the rookie / non-master players on 



Wednesday evenings, building on this idea from past experience 



(beginning mid-July).  
Members were asked to let any game director, or Standing Committee chair 
Gaylene Spence, or Ilsa Krukoff  know either if they have ideas for lessons or 
workshops that they would like to see taught, or if they can help with the 
teaching.

- Community outreach ideas were pursued with diligence by committee 
members, but at present we have not had success in getting teaching 
opportunities extended into community settings.
 5.1.3  Promotions Committee: Chair- Pat Beharry

Pat Beharry reported that this committee had not been as active as it would have 
liked to be.  Partly, it was due to limited opportunity in finding a meeting times 
when enough members could be there. In addition, there was the difficulty in 
promoting people to come to the Club when we could not be guaranteed of our 

           location.(so making a 
brochure to feature our Club at our current location was 
           put on 
hold).  We did move ahead with two ideas, the “Percentage Jackpot” and 
           “It’s Your Call,” both of which arose from suggestions from Lance Connell.  
           The Percentage Jackpot initiative in particular has proven to be quite popular. .

Pat will continue to chair this committee, and will be looking for new 
promotional activities.  She mentioned her committee members, Lance Connell, 
Marilyn Drever, Lorraine Garratt, and Ilsa Krukoff.

5.1.4  Facilities / Relocation Committee: Chair – Leslie Mortin


Leslie Mortin reported on the history of this committee’s efforts in pursuing a 

new location for our Club.  She said they explored some 500 facilities, and 

physically visited about 100 of them.  She especially mentioned all of work 

done by Audrey Bruch in looking at so many sites.  Although there were various

locations that might be available for some days of the week, they could not offer 
                        us a dedicated space that would suit our needs.  The committee also explored 
                        the possibility of purchase, but this idea was well beyond our means. Of all the 
                        places that were explored to lease, one did prove to be perfect for our needs, and 
                        offered
 considerable cost savings for the Club as well.  This was reported with


optimism to the membership at a strategic planning meeting.  However, being 

able to move required being able to get out of our current lease, something we 

have been unable to negotiate with our landlord.  Our current lease does not expire

until July 31, 2018.

5.1.5  Finance Committee: Chair- Dale Wilde


-Dale Wilde reported that this committee has also been in flux.  With our location 
          

originally an unknown, it was not possible to be accurate in predicting our financial 

situation, which would definitely change if we moved.  Various scenarios and


options were discussed and numbers crunched nonetheless, but no decisions or 


recommendations were made.  
- As it became clear that relocation was not going to be a 
likely option, the committee 

shifted its focus to addressing the projected deficit.  It was decided that recommending 

 an adjustment in fee structure was premature.  Instead the committee suggested various
 cost-cutting measures.


     - replacing the publication of an annual phone-book (cost approx. $700) with a 


phone-list to be provided to members


     - having some activities that previously were rewarded with free plays being



provided as a volunteer service to the Club.  Dale said that his duplicating



group had decided to volunteer this service, for a savings of approx. $300


     - doing away with free games for standbys.  The dollar value of the savings with

              this measure is more involved to calculate, but he estimated between $500 & 


$800.



This last point brought a question from the floor from Pamela Keim.  She



Asked to discuss this further later on the agenda (added as item 6.2)
-Dale thanked his committee members for the many good ideas they brought to 


committee discussions, and thanked them for their commitment to help the Club.
- Committee members:  Norma Barber, Fiona Bishop, Darian Cozart, Ken Gabora, 

  Rick Gaucher, Bill Kramer, Ken Gabora, Barb Miller, Don Norman, Fin Wahl

6.0   New Business

        6.1   Board of Directors Motion:  Proposal to discontinue awarding "free plays" to the 

         winners of annual trophies
               WHEREAS: The Regina Duplicate Bridge Club continues to find itself in a position of  

         annual financial deficit, And
                WHEREAS: The Board of Directors of the Regina Duplicate Bridge Club is  

         committed to finding cost cutting measures, as opposed to raising fees,
                BE IT PROPOSED THAT: As of July 1, 2015 the awarding of Free Play Certificates 
          to Annual Trophy winners shall be discontinued.
                Moved by Pat Beharry   Seconded by Gaylene Spence
         During discussion, the following points were raised:


        - Cost of free plays:  eg tonight 79 freeplays will be given as awards (value: $553)

               - Cost of trophies and updating of plaques: tonight’s total $386


        - Historically, a part of the membership fee is intended to go towards awards


        - Until recently, players paid an extra $1.00 to play in special games; this too was to help 
            pay for awards. (It was pointed out that this changed when the game fee was raised for


            regular games only, resulting in special games having the same game fee as regular).


        - For Club Championships, people may come to play for a chance to win free plays.


        - Free plays are a reward and recognition of their achievement. It makes people happy.


        - Without free plays, people are still recognized for their achievement in winning a


           Championship, and their names are recorded on the plaque which stays at the Club.

         MOTION was voted upon, and CARRIED.
         6.2  Standbys

         Pamela Keim initiated a discussion on whether it was wise to do away with our present

       standby system

       During discussion, the following points were raised:


- Original motion was in response to cost-cutting measures suggested by the finance 

              committee.


- Original motion (Board meeting, April 18th) read:  


Motion by Pat Beharry, seconded by Gaylene Spence, that we discontinue the current 
              
standby system, beginning September of 2015.  Carried unanimously.  


                   As a part of this change, the Club will emphasize the other ways to seek partners, in 

                   particular the partnership group email system, and involving directors by phone.



 Mo Adams made presentation to the Board meeting of June 6th, indicating that 


 members might need more information in order to support such a change.  It was 

 decided that it would be presented at the AGM, at which time the membership would 

                    have opportunity for questions and input.
            -Discussion from the floor:


      - At present, the game director seek partners when there is a player needing a 

         partner (phones people, or people phone him). Would a person recruited in this 
         fashion still play for free?  It would certainly seem reasonable for them to do so.


      - Pamela Keim indicated that she has played in many places throughout N.America, 

                     and there was always someone available to play with.

                  - A standby provides a valuable service.  Question: do they need to get a free play, 


         or could this be a volunteer commitment to the Club?


      - People may make a decision to play according to who is the standby.  They may


         wish to play with a certain person, or the opposite.  


       - Should we have the expectation that we can show up alone and have a partner 


         provided?  This does not happen in other activities.


       - Could we instead have a volunteer go-to list, with the expectation that people


         will advise in advance that they would like a partner?


        -Providing for a standby makes our Club more open and welcoming


        -Some players already do not take the free play when offered, preferring to


          consider this as a way to help the Club through volunteerism.


MOTION by Dick Anderson, seconded by Pamela Keim, that we reinstate the standby 
system as it previously existed.  CARRIED.
7.0 Election of Officers and Board Members for 2015 - 2016
Joan Quinlan presented the list of candidates

       The following slate of Officers was presented:

President

Joan Quinlan (incumbent)
Vice President
Nancy Welta (incumbent)
Treasurer

Norma Barber (incumbent)
Secretary

Ilsa Krukoff (incumbent)
The following slate of Board members at large was presented:
        Sandy Bingaman 

Leslie Mortin (incumbent)
 
        Marilyn Drever

Joanne Petrychyn
        Larry Hall


Gaylene Spence (incumbent)

        Greg McNamara
             Dale Wilde (incumbent)                       
The floor was opened to further nominations.   There were none.
Motion by Rick Gaucher, seconded by Dale Wilde, that nominations cease and that the slate of candidates be accepted.
Carried.  The Board was approved by acclamation as presented.       
8.0 Trophies and Awards

Dale Wilde made the presentations to the winners of our various championships, as well as recognizing the individual achievements of people who reached the milestone of the 1000 Point Club (there were no new Life Masters).  He presented those present with either an individual trophy or two free plays.  The winners’ names can be seen prominently displayed on the Wall of Fame.  A list of the winners is included with these minutes, and will also be posted on our Club web-site.  Special trophies were presented to Ilsa Krukoff who won the award as Joan Schneider Player of the Year, to Mary Coppin who won the award as Player of the Year for players under 100MP, and to Robert Stringer who won the award as Rookie of the Year. The Helen Shields award was presented to Robert Stringer and Bill Kramer.             
9.0 Adjournment

Meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Following the AGM, the new Board met briefly to decide on a date for the first Board meeting.  It will be held on Saturday July 4th at 10:00 a.m  
